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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Warm Greetings!

Welcome to the December 2020 issue of the Philippine 
Journal of Pathology. Congratulations to the editorial team 
of the PJP and the PSP Board of Governors for their untiring 
efforts in coming up with this issue in spite of the COVID-19 
pandemic that we are continuously fighting.

The government directives of lock-downs and community 
quarantines resulted to limitation in our mobility and face-
to-face encounter. Added to these is our fear of contracting 
the deadly COVID-19. These were the challenges that our 
editorial staff, the Board of Governors, and the PSP members 
took to work harder and continue to come up with this 
succeeding issue of the PJP. Their implacable support, 
commitment, and dedication made all this possible.

We are happy that you are joining us as readers and hope 
that you will also support us by submitting your scientific 
study and research paper for publication in PJP.

Let us hope for many more issues. More power to the 
Philippine Society of Pathologists, Inc. and the Philippine 
Journal of Pathology.

Wishing you all a Merry Christmas and a healthy and 
safe 2021!!!

Roberto D. Padua Jr., MD, FPSP, MHA
President, Philippine Society of Pathologists, Inc.


